Members of the Jonesboro City Council:

My name is Mike Sullivan and my address is 4006 Cornerstone Drive in the Countrywood subdivision. Unfortunately, my work duties are keeping me from attending this meeting so I am submitting this letter in my absence.

I have been a resident of this neighborhood since April 2008 and have never had a problem with the apartments owned by Mike Watson on Aggie Road. In fact, I have personally known tenants residing there and, in my experience, have always known them to be in good repair, presentable, and peaceful.

I am not opposed to the addition of more apartments on Aggie Road and do not believe that they will negatively affect our property value.

You may contact me at (870) 623-1611 with any further concerns or questions.

Respectfully,

Mike Sullivan